[image: ]HERON WALK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING 2017
THURSDAY, 10/12/2017 @ 6:30 P - Metro Police Precinct 400 Myatt Drive
Board Members:
Rolanda Mann, Rosalyn Pope, Shelly Coes, Elizabeth Cantrell, Lori Carrell
Joyce Jenkins - absent

The 2017 annual meeting of the homeowners took place at Madison Police Prescient on Myatt Dr.
Rolanda Mann, the President of the HOA opened the meeting with a welcome and introduction of new homeowners.  There was also an introduction of the Board members as they introduced themselves.  .  
Homegoing – We lost one of our former homeowners this year.  Mrs. Natalie Shye recently sold her home on Pelican.  She was a former secretary to the Board years ago.  She recently passed on from this life.  
Guest:  Councilman Pride more, Officer Ware and Matthew from Accurate Tax (Business office Mgr. for Heron Walk)
Councilman Pridemore – gave group an up to date on issues in our community.   The new units and shopping mall, which were schedule to be built on the old farmhouse off Neely’s Bend, has now been place on hold for an indefinite period.
Rolanda inquired about halfway homes taking up residency in Madison.  Councilman Pridemore agrees they are in Madison, however they are being held to a list of standards…
Officer Ware - Chart used as visual aid to discuss various crimes within our community and how to protect yourself.   She put a lot of emphasis on keeping removing keys from your car and keeping it locked. 
Matthew with Accurate Tax – was there to take up delinquent assessment payments from homeowners.  He also was able to sign individuals in for the meeting while securing pertinent information such as emails from owners.  Going into the future, homeowners will be given the opportunity to pay on line as well as mailing payments in to the P.O. Box for Heron Walk.  This information will soon be available on the Heron Walk Website.  
Crime in Heron Walk – Rolanda informed the homeowners that the face of our community is changing.  We have an occupancy rate of at least 18% renters.   Over the past 12 months, we have gained at least twelve new homeowners if not more.  Investors have purchased several of these homes.  Members of the Board interviewed some of the homeowners who have left.   Some but not all have left because of concern with crime.    Just this summer alone we have had several arrest for criminal activity.  These crimes are not listed on Crime mapping which some have subscribed to.  It is because of this, the Board had to consult with legal counsel for direction.  There will be changes in the community.  Nothing will changed as it relates to the Declaration, just the way we do business.  No longer will there be comprises especially when it comes to safety and protecting our citizens.   We all will have to conform to doing business the right way if we want to maintain good standards of living.  Everyone will have to work together as a group. If you see anything suspicious we ask that you contact the Metro Police Department at 862-8600.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Satellite dishes – All satellite dishes will have to be  removed.  Initially the Board made a decision to utilize information from the FCC in hopes of accommodating satellite dishes for those who had them by moving them to the back of their homes.  Our attorney has informed us that no one has the right to supersede and or make changes to existing laws such as our Declaration and its Covenant and Rules of the community.  It clearly states no satellite dishes.  
Going forward, the Board will have to work with homeowner to enforce this rule of getting rid of the satellites.
ARC (Architectural Control Advisory Committee) Heron Walk is a corporate community, which has its own set of laws.  The exterior of each home and the lot is under contract with the association.  All owners need to do their part when it comes to maintance of their home.    In the upcoming future, the Board will make necessary repairs, etc. to homes after notification before making improvements and charging this back to owner in form of an assessment.
Basketball Goals. – The ARC community made a rule several years ago to remove all basketball goals from the street and the front lawn.  If they are kept, they must be moved to the back of the home.  Final letters will be sent to those homeowners who have these goals.  Going into the future, they will be removed and donated.
Website “Next door Heron Walk” - homeowner Joyce Hillman spoke on this issue.  She also passed out a flyer.   “Next door is a free and private social network for Heron Walk neighbors.  On this, you can share crime and safety concerns, local events, etc.  You can go to www.nextdoor.com/join   Use Code: LNNBQZ.  
ELECTION - Rolanda opened the floor for elections and or volunteers to sit on the Board as a Board member or Officer.  There were no volunteers.  We still would like to see homeowners volunteer in any possible.  In interested please contact any Board member or else go to our website at www.heronwalk.org and fill out form and mail in to the P.O. Box
Distribution:
Financial Report / Flyer information regarding Heron walk Next Door / ARC documents.  You can find documents on the Heron walk website.
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